

News From the Governor

George A. Cashman District Governor, 1994-95

31 Pine Hill Road, Newburyport, MA 01950 (508) 462-4541 (Home and Office) (508) 462-8922 (FAX) 'BE A FRIEND'



November 1994

Governor's Message...

November is Rotary
Foundation Month...a good
time for each member to
become fully familiar with all
of the programs and funding
for our Foundation.

Convening Director Dan
Mooers and Chairman Joe
Hahn for a very well done
Zone Institute at Ogunquit.
Also, a well done to all of the
PDGs who helped make it
happen...by either working on
committees or by attending all
of the sessions for updates on
the latest Rotary info.

The Portsmouth Club deserves praise for hosting our RI President-Elect Herb Brown at their regular meeting on October 13, and for the good words he had to say about Portsmouth Rotary. Well-deserved, President Mark Kelliher and all members.

Then that evening at the Sheraton in Portland, the five Portland area presidents hosted another meeting with President-elect Brown as speaker...and another great time was had by all in attendance. Good work to Frank Gemme, President of So. Portland/Cape Elizabeth; John Tewey, President of Portland; Tim Byrne, President of Scarborough; Peter Johnson, President of Casco Bay Sunrise; and Ted Angel, President of Westbrook-Gorham. Also, congratulations to Bob Levasseur, who chaired the dinner.

Remember: October 1st was the deadline to report new membership and pay RI per capita dues!

Our District Major Gifts
Com- mittee for the Rotary
Foundat on is seeking help
from every
club in the District to reach
our major gift goal of 50,000
this year. The Committee is
headed up by PDG Dick Clark
with PDG Jim Labrie, PP
Wayne Brockney and PP Tom
Kennison--all working hard to
achieve our goal. PLEASE
HELP!

PLEASE NOTE: Seabrook-Hampton Falls Rotary now Issue 4

meets at The Heritage House on Route 1, Hampton Falls. Also, the Scarborough Club will now meet at Carson's Fam-

ily Restaurant, Route 1, in Scarborough (across from Grossman's). Please make these changes in your Club Bulletins so that your members will know in the event they are in these areas and intend to make-up...

PP Mike McGovern of the South Portland Club is chairing our Annual Rotary Foundation Seminar, which will be held on Saturday, November 17, from 8:30 AM until 12 Noon, at the University of Southern Maine in Portland. Details will be forwarded to every club...stay tuned.

Speaking of the Foundation, look in this letter for the three Highest Per Capita clubs and three clubs with the Most Improved Giving for 1993-94...Good work!

Until Next Month....

George



RI NOTICE OF DISASTER

On September 19, two volcanoes erupted in Papua New Guinea, destroying the town of Rabaul. Ninety thousand residents have been evacuated, and the town will need to be rebuilt or relocated. Volunteers and materials to aid this process will be necessary. To contribute financially to current relief efforts, make checks payable to RI District 9600 Finance, and send them to Account 084-004-03-794-5892. National Bank of Australia, 308 Queen Street, Brisbane, Old., Australia. For more information, call DG Bill Waterfield, 15 Herrina Court, Karana Downs, Old. 4306, Australia, Phone # 61-7-2010741.

ROTARY FOUNDATION FACTS

Totals for 1993-94 Year

Carl P. Miller Discovery

Grants (1993-94)

Paul Harris Fellows 452,529
Foundation Benefactors 13,135
Matching Grants 742
(201 more than previous
year for approximately
total of US\$5.4 million for
1993-94)
Grants for Rotary Volunteers
(1993-94) 183

Rotary Grants for University
Teachers to serve in developing countries (1993-94)
5
Disaster Relief Grants
(1993-94)
28

WORLD WINDOW WEEK TO HIGHLIGHT ROTARY'S 90TH ANNIVERSARY IN '95

RI President Bill Huntley has challenged Rotary clubs worldwide to celebrate Rotary's 90th birthday on February 25, 1995, with public displays about Rotary service.

Declaring February 19-25 "World Window Week," he urged clubs to open up Rotary's "windows to the world" with imaginative displays in shops, libraries or elsewhere in their communities to illuminate Rotary projects at home and abroad.

Huntley is asking clubs to photograph their displays and report on promotions. Each District will choose a winner. A special judging panel will choose a world winner. More to come later in the year....

Special thanks to Liberty Mutual Insurance Company or their contribution towards the production of this Newsletter.

RI LAUDS SIX 7780 CLUBS FOR FOUNDATION CONTRIBUTIONS IN 1993-94

The Rotary Foundation has singled out three District 7780 Clubs with the highest per capita contributions to the Foundation during 1993-94, it was announced recently. In addition, three additional clubs are being honored for per capita improvement over 1992-

93 contributions.

Congratulations to the top three contributing clubs: #1, Kittery, with \$125.93 per capita raised; #2, Oxford Hills, with \$110.41; and #3, Biddeford-Saco, with \$106.80.

In addition, the three "Most Improved" clubs are #1, Newburyport, which raised its contribution by a whopping 567%; #2, Dover, with 276% improvement; and #3, Portland, with a 200% increase.

Many thanks to these and other clubs who continue to raise and send money to the Foundation to benefit a host of important programs.

REMINDER....Does your Club have any special events or projects that you would like to share with us? Send your contributions today to:

"News From the Governor" c/o Mary Anne Clancy 26 Summit Place Newburyport, MA 01950

FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT...

The Bath Club is constructing a new Rotary House; the foundation is in and work continues...

The Saco Bay Club will celebrate its FIFTH Anniversary on November 19...congratulations...

Oxford Hills held its Second Annual Golf Tournament in late September to benefit the Rotary Foundation...good work...

The Portsmouth Club held a "Friends Forever" program where they spent "family days" with special Rotary-sponsored visitors from Northern Ireland...



ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

Service Above Self - He Profits Most Who Serves Best

RICHARD E. "DICK" CLARK **GOVERNOR DISTRICT 7780** 1993-1994

15 GLENWOOD AVENUE DOVER, N.H. 03820

HOME TEL: (603) 742-1263 BUS. TEL: (603) 742-1263

September 22, 1994

District 7780 Club Pres. & Secretaries District 7780 Major Gifts Committee From:

Date: September 22, 1994

Your Club Members are the most likely people to help this Committee identify those Individuals and Companies and Institutions in your local area that may be in a position, and have an interest in supporting our Rotary Foundation. The support can be directed through the local Rotary Club for the benefit of the Club and the local community.

Would you please ask your members to identify prospective contacts by completing the below form and returning it to me at the earliest possible date. I will be glad to enswer any questions. The local Rotarian need not, but could be involved in the contacts if they so desire!!

Yours in Rotary,

Potential Contact: (Name)

(Tel# - H & O)

Member of Rotary? YES Any Information you would like to offer?__

Your Club Name_ Submitted by (leave blank if you wish)

(Address)

NOVEMBER IS ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH - PLEASE REPLY PROMPTLY !!

A Note To Club Secretaries...

Please make sure to send your Monthly Attendance Reports by the 10th of the month to:

District Secretary Richard Bernier 55 Elm Street Byfield, MA 01951

OFFICERS OF DISTRICT 7780

GOVERNOR:

GEORGE A. CASHMAN

31 Pine Hill Rd.

Newburyport, MA 01950

(508) 462-4541

(508)462-8922 FAX

SECRETARY:

PP RICHARD BERNIER

55 Elm Street

Byfield, MA 01933

(508) 462-9809 Home

(508) 465-2862Office

TREASURER:

PP RICHARD THOMPSON "DICK"

6 Whipporwhill Circle

Kennebunk, ME 04043

(207) 985-2992 Home

(207) 985-2325 Office & FAX

GOVERNOR NOMINEE:

GEORGE W. RICE

PO Box 73

Norway, ME 04268

(207) 527-2326 Home

(207) 743-6389 Office

(207) 743-0654 FAX

Believe In What You Do Wo Do What You Believe In

Bulk Rate
U. S. Postage
P A I D
Newburyport, MA
Permit No. 248

George A. Cashman 31 Pine Hill Road Newburyport, MA 01950

AREA REPRESENTATIVE
AREA REPRESENTATIVE
GEORGE W RICE

BE V EKIEND...

Illimining the property of the

* = AS OF JUNE 30, 1994 *** = NO REPORT RECEIVED

CLUB	MEMBERS 6/30/94	CURRENT MEMBERS	+/-	FOUNDATION PER MEMBER GIVING	ATTENDANCE %
BATH	63	65	2	\$46.00	88.33%
BATH SUNRISE	28	28	0	\$5.00	77.00%
BETHEL	39	42	3	\$57.00	86.79%
BIDDEFORD-SACO	97	99	2	\$106.00	87.00%
BOOTHBAY HARBOR	51	49	-2	\$19.00	86.08%
BRIDGTON-LAKE REGION	*** 28	28	0	\$77.00	72.00%
BRUNSWICK	142	140	-2	\$45.00	84.30%
BRUNSWICK-COASTAL	17	17	0	\$0.00	68.00%
CASCO BAY SUNRISE	22	24	2	\$6.00	79.00%
DAMARISCOTTA-NEWCASTLE	37	36	-1	\$51.00	75.00%
DOVER	87	87	0	\$79.00	66.22%
DURHAM-GREAT BAY	54	55	1	\$91.00	85.00%
EXETER	44	44	0	\$2.00	80.00%
FREEPORT	34	34	0	\$31.00	85.00%
FRYEBURG	27	21	-6	\$0.00	64.50%
HAMPTON	51	52	- 1	\$67.00	74.90%
KENNEBUNK	97	99	2	\$45.00	65.00%
KENNEBUNK-PORTSIDE	33	41	8	\$58.00	87.00%
KITTERY	25	27	2		71.00%
NEWBURYPORT	77	75	-2	\$40.00	80.30%
OGUNQUIT	45	48	3		86.50%
OXFORD HILLS	47	46	-1	\$110.00	84.80%
PORTLAND	212	217	5	\$36.00	78.77%
PORTSMOUTH	254	254	0	\$74.00	77.69%
ROCHESTER	62	61	-1	\$29.00	71.58%
RUMFORD	58	60	2	\$6.00	60.35%
SACO-BAY	62	63	1	\$71.00	84.50%
SANFORD-SPRINGVALE	63	63	0		72.20%
SCARBOROUGH	23	23	0		63.75%
SEABROOK-HAMPTON FALLS	*** 31	31	0		65.00%
SOMERSWORTH	22	23	1		56.50%
SOUTH BERWICK	*** 35	33	-2		75.36%
SOUTH PORTLAND-CAPE ELIZ		50	-1	The state of the s	78.00%
WELLS	46	46	0		79.00%
WESTBROOK-GORHAM	53	47	-6	TV 20 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 -	77.80%
WINDHAM	33	33	0		87.00%
YORK	*** 51	54	3	\$18.00	73.00%
TOTALS	2201	2215	14	\$49.00	76.60%

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 7780 SEPTEMBER 1994